
Dear Yury,

Congratulations for your anniversary!
The PD-07 workshop in Kobe is the place we first 
met when I started my career as a Master course 
student. So, for me, running frontier so long is 
really incredible. It is an honor to work together 
with you now. I am learning a lot from you. 

Let's build a good detector and find the 𝜈CPV. 
Wishing you good health and happiness.

Sincerely yours,
Tsunayuki Matsubara (KEK, Japan)

INR, July 2019

Tokai, Oct. 2021
(with my daughter
born in Mar. 2020)


